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St. Elizabeth Ann Seton Council 11187 
Pickerington, Ohio 43147 

My Brother Knights, 
 

First - A Public Service Announcement:  Due to Holy Week falling on the second week of April, 
our Council meeting will be held on April 22nd at 7:30pm in Classrooms 7 and 9. 
 

With that done, we now resume our Grand Knight notes, already in progress.... 
 

Wow!  March was a busy month!! The Catholic Men's Conference, fish fry's 3 of the 4 Fridays, 
and the work with the Religious Education Appreciation Dinner kept us hopping more than the 
Easter Bunny!  It was great seeing so many of you active with our projects.  I hope you found the 
time well spent and rewarding. During the Religious Education Dinner we received such a nice 
"Thank You!" from all who attended, that it was overwhelming and reminded all of us who 
worked the even what our organization is here for at Seton Parish. 
 

During March the officers received your nominations and from those nominations, made our  
decision for the "Of the Year" awards.  I am proud to announce those award winners: 
 

Chaplain of the Year:  Father Jim Klima 
Knight of the Year:  Ray Creamer 
Family of the Year:  The Patterson Family  
Lady of the Year:  Beth Thomson 
Youth of the Year:  Nicholas Malott 
Volunteer of the Year:  Mark Knight 

 

Please join me in congratulating the above listed winners! 
 

During the April meeting, we will be making award presentations to our above listed winners, as 
well as our Scholarship winners (see page 5).  Please plan to come to the April meeting and  
support all of our winners!  This will be a special meeting with a lot of visitors, and it would be 
great to have a large attendance! 
 

In closing, Jackie, Hanna, and I would like to wish You and your 
families a blessed Easter season! 
 

Frank Piper 
Grand Knight 
 

Plan now to attend next month’s first Saturday Mass on May 2nd.  
Come for the Rosary (beginning at 8:30) and stay for the Mass and 
breakfast Social following.  Remember you are welcome to attend 
the Council meeting if you so desire! 
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Business Meeting Minutes 
 

March 11, 2009 
 

PRIOR TO OPENING MEETING:  Prior to the meeting there was 
a presentation by Karen Pitt and Donna Swartz, the directors of the 
Seton Pre-school.  They talked about the Pre School and its current 
need for mats and equipment for their large motor skills room.  
The mats currently being used in the room are 8-10 years old.  
They expressed their appreciation for the Knights that assisted 
with installing their new playground equipment.  They discussed 
the current status of the pre-school.  Currently they have 84  
children and operate on Wed – Friday. The school is a non profit 
school that strives to support itself and has indeed been self  
sufficient for the last several years. There are 10 Staff operating 5 
classrooms.  They strive to keep their budget down by looking for 
equipment in yard sales if possible.  Their current need for mats is 
not driven by any code requirements so they won’t have to shut 
down until they have them but rather  they have consistently been 
receiving input from parents of the students attending the school 
that the Large motor skill room needed updating as was the area 
generating the most concern.   The new mats estimated cost is 
$1,500 dollars.   The School is open to all in the community  
although preference is made to allow parishioners to attend  
whenever new openings occur.  The directors were thanked for 
their presentation with a round of applause. 
 

Meeting opened at: 7:45 
 

Roll of Officers:  Chaplain, Chancellor, Recorder, Financial  
Secretary, Treasurer and Outer Guard - Excused 
 

Reading of the Minutes:  A motion was made to approve the 
minutes as published by Steve Malott.  The motion was seconded 
by Wayne Patterson.  There was no discussion and the motion was 
called and passed. 
 

Chaplain’s Report No Report 
  

Report on Admissions:  No Report   
 

Grand Knight’s Report:  The Grand Knight thanked everyone 
who assisted with the wives appreciation dinner.  30 wives  
attended and he has received lots of praise.  The last fish fry was 
also well attended.  It appears that the first two have dinners have 
covered our expenses and the remaining dinners will be almost all 
profit.  The Grand Knight then reminded everyone that Knight of 
the year and family of the year are due this month.  The dinner 
will be held at the Mental Memorial Golf Course on April 26th. 
 

The Grand Knight then reminded everyone that we needed review 
our RSVP support for Brian O’Conner, and Ti Thompson.   
 

Based on the program directors information we still need points 
for programs supporting feeding the hungry and he was open to 
suggestions. It was noted that the last two fish fry’ took food to the 
food pantry and several knights also participated in the Portsmouth 
food project.  The Grand Knight will check on whether either of 
these qualifies.  If was also suggested that we participate in the 
Inter-Faith Hospitality Committee as a group to meet our  
requirements. 
 

The Grand Knight then indicated that the audit was completed.  He 
thanked all who worked on it He further expressed concern about 
discussions to limit our spending on charities to only those  
approved at the beginning of the year.  The Grand Knight felt that 
these decisions are one of the primary purposes of Council  

meetings.  He broke the requests into 3 groups  
 

1. Knights In Need - with more people losing jobs this area 
will probably be increasing.  

2. Existing organizations we already support, and,  
3. Street requests which will be presented to the council and 

tabled for the next monthly meeting.  At the 2nd meeting it 
will be requested that the presenter provided information to 
help the council make an informed decision.  

 

Finally the Grand Knight declared he would be holding a meeting 
of program chairman to create the 2009/10 budget for the coming 
year. 
 

Communications:  The Grand Knight read a thank you letter  
received for the shredder we had donated last month to Adam 
Noakim.  
 

Treasurer’s Report:  No Report 
 
Bills:  The Bills were read.. A motion was made to forward the 
bills to the trustee for approval.  The motion was seconded and 
passed. 

 

Financial Secretary’s Report:  No Report 
 

Trustee’s Report:  The trustee report that the Audit was good, 
and reminded the council that Pennies from Heaven were due this 
month. 
 

Chancellor’s Report:  No Report 
 

Advocate’s Report:  The Advocate reminded his fellow Knights 
that money paid to the Knights was not tax deductible.  He also 
noted that since weather conditions did not allow a meeting last 
month it would be advisable to create a resolution that would  
allow business to be conducted through some alternate means. 
 

Report of Service Committees/Programs:   
 

Membership:  The open house recruited one new member and 
put us in touch with a new transfer, Adam McClish.  Gene Ebert 
moved to accept the transfer and Jesse Garcia 2nd the motion.  
The motion was passed. 

 

It was noted that there will be 1st degrees on March 25 at  
St Brendan and March 12 in Lancaster.  We are working on 
recruits but need help in recruiting additional members. 

 

Program Director:  No Report 
 

Church Director:  No Report 
 

Squires:  The Squires reported that their audit was complete 
with the exception of the Grand Knights signature.  They have 
been selling pop at the fish fry’ but are still looking for money 
making fundraiser.  They will be meeting with Father to discuss 
a can drive weekend.  The 1st load would be used to support a 
trip to the Little League World Series for one of their members.  
They announced that they now have a new councilor Ed 
Tovaris.  Currently they are in the process of cleaning up their 
roles and they have a total of 32 members but only 20 active 
members.  The squires are still looking for more councilors. 

 

Respect Life:  No Report 
 

Measure Up:  George is once again heading up the Measure Up 
campaign and has need of volunteer for April 24, 25 and May 1, 
and 2nd. 

Business Meeting Minutes (Continued on page 3) 
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Perpetual Adoration 
 

Since Perpetual Adoration started at Seton, the Council has been 
responsible for the Monday 5-6 am. hour and we have filled by 
using the call list. When I call, please sign up for a time or call me 
at 863-6419 to sign up. 
 

Ray Creamer, 
Church Director 

April 2009 

6 Steve Roth 

13 Joe Drignat 

20 Ray Creamer 

27 Bill Sharon 

  

May 2009 

4 George Williams 

11 Tim Krile 

18 Open 

25 Open 

  

 

Charity Raffle:  George Schneider has the tickets and is  
distributing them now. We can make $2.40/ticket. The 1st turn 
in date is the 16th so please turn in any early sales by the 15th.  
He also suggested selling tickets at the fish fry. 

 

Report of Standing Committee's: 
 

Statue:  The Company has identified the problem and has  
informed us that the manufacturer is having trouble with the 
statues.  They have offered us our second choice statue and we 
have decided to accept it.  Delivery is anticipated in 6-8 weeks. 

 

Kroger Cares Program:  No Report 
 

Scholarship:  We happily have 4 applications for the  
Scholarship this year1 grade school and 3 high school students.  
Anyone considering submitting additional requests should sub-
mit them ASAP. 

 

Unfinished Business: 
 

Religious Ed Dinner:  12 Knights are needed to assist with the 
Religious Ed Dinner.  TAT is catering, but volunteers are 
needed to man the desert table, clean silverware, clean the room 
afterward, bartend and man the buffet tables.  

 

Monsignor Fairchild event:  Monsignor Fairchild has  
informed us that his family wishes to pay for the event.  The 
50th anniversary celebration will Cheese, relish, mini bagels, 
salad and other finger food.  He has requested Budweiser for 
700-750 people as well.  The event will be May 31st at 3:00 in 
the PAC.  Desert will be sheet cake for the family and cookies 
and brownies for everyone else.  

 

Bells for the Bell Choir:  A motion was made to donate 
$XXXX to the Choir for the purchase of additional bells for the 
hand bell choir at the last meeting and tabled.  The motion was 
brought back to table for discussion to be voted on.  Paul told 
the Council about the bell choir.  The Bells were bough 8-9 
years ago by the church.  The church originally purchased 3 
octaves of bells (37).  Currently the bells are used by the adult 
bell choir and two youth bell choirs.  Since their original  
purchase another 7 bells have been added and the choir seeks to 
add 5 additional bells to complete the additional octave.   The 
additional bells will allow the use of music previously beyond 
the range of the current bell set.  The additional 5 bells total 
cost is $XXXX but $XXXX is being supplied by other donors.  
The motions was called to vote and passed. 

 

Donation for Catholic Men’s Conference:  A motion was 
made at the previous meeting to donate $XXXX to the Catholic 
Men’s Conference.  This money is given to support the  
conference as it moves next year to a larger venue to support 
the growing attendance.  Several members testified and  
witnessed to the strength of the message presented at these  
conferences.  The motion was called to vote and passed. 

 

New Business: 
 

4th Degree exemplification Ad:  A motion was made to sup-
port the 4th degree exemplification by purchasing a full page 
color ad in the exemplification ad book for a cost of $125.00.  
The motion was 2nd and opened for discussion.  It was re-
quested what the ad would include and it was explained that it 
would include congratulations to the members for the council 
going into the 4th degree and help support the cost of the event.  

Business Meeting Minutes (Continued from page 2) The vote was called and the motion was passed. 
 

Field Agents Report:  The Grand Knight introduced the councils 
new field agent stating that he had attended the entire open house.  
Mike discussed that only 20% of all members are insurance  
members and 80% are only associate members who are not taking 
advantage of all the options available to them.  The Knights still 
have an AAA rating.  He talked about their long term care  
insurance and explained how it save to purchase early.  At 30 it 
cost $10.40/month at 40 $16.00/month at 70 it cost $124.00/month 
and at $80.00 273.00/month.   
 

District Deputy Report:  No Report 
 

4th Degree Report:  The exemplification is coming up May 1-2. 
 

Lecturer's report:  The Lecturer talked a little on Natural Family 
Planning and encourages all to practice it.  He talked about and 
encouraged all to attend Reconciliation this weekend.  He then 
went on to talk about keeping the Mass central in our lives, most 
especially the Eucharist.   If Christ were to appear the Horseshoe 
the place would be packed with people wanting to meet him yet 
during the Eucharistic service we have Christ truly present every 
single week yet we arrive late and leave early not really spending 
time with him.  Prepare for Mass before coming so you can truly 
participate.  Look at the reading before hand and allow the Holy 
Spirit to move you. 
 

Prayers:  Bret Baxter, Mark Borys, Bud Joos, Mark Bailey, Jeff 
Samborsky, Norbert Smithberger, Mike White, Carrie Ebert,  
Angela Henderson, Maureen Patterson, Kenper Hensley, All 
Priest and Religious leaders, All our Military. 
 

Terry Reine for Edd Chinnock 
Recorder 
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"Physicians are trained to 'first do no harm.'  A requirement to 
perform or assist in an abortion violates the most basic tenet of 
the medical profession.  We strongly urge you to preserve the 
existing conscience protection rule.  In the absence of guidance 
and education, cases of discrimination may go unchecked and 
professionals may continue to leave their fields, exacerbating the 
health care workforce crisis that is already plaguing our country.  
No one should be forced to participate in abortion." 
 

CALL TO ACTION:  All pro-Life Knights and their families 
are urged to join USCCB, Human Life International, Priests for 
Life, and many others in fighting this assault on human life.   
 
It is of the utmost importance that each and every one of you 
tells Congress to oppose rescinding this regulation.  While I am 
sure that he supports this regulation, we need to let Steve  
Austria know we are behind him, call him at 202-225-4324 as 
soon as possible and ask him to sign Congressman Fleming’s 
letter! 
 

Edd Chinnock,  
Respect Life Coordinator 

Respect Life: Defending Conscience Rights 
 

The “Stop FOCA” postcard campaign at Seton and in the  
Columbus diocese during January was very successful.  At 
Seton over 1800 postcards were signed and mailed.  The  
Columbus diocese sent 40,000 postcards to its parishes.  Our 
Congressional representatives apparently got the message,  
because FOCA appears to be dying in committee.  Great job to 
everyone who participated! 
 

Unfortunately, President Obama is still trying to live up to his 
promise to pass FOCA, only now it is being done piecemeal –
one part at a time.  One of his first acts as president was to  
rescind the Mexico protocol, which President Bush signed to 
prevent U.S. tax dollars from being sent to foreign organizations 
that promote or provide abortion.  Next, President Obama 
changed Bush’s stem cell regulations.  Under the new rules, our 
tax dollars can be used for embryonic stem cell research and 
previously forbidden embryonic stem cell lines are now open 
for exploitation.  For those who may not know, this means that 
fertilized embryos (unborn children up to a few weeks  
gestation) will be destroyed to harvest their stem cells. 
 

Now President Obama has submitted a proposal to the US  
Department of Health and Human Services (HHS) to rescind an 
important federal regulation signed by President Bush.  This 
regulation implements and enforces three federal laws  
protecting the conscience rights of health care providers,  
especially those at risk of being discriminated against because 
of their moral or religions objection to abortion.  While the laws 
are already in effect (the oldest since 1973),  some advocacy 
groups and state and local government still attack conscience 
rights as though they do not exist.  Enforcement is also  
hampered by undefined terms in the laws and by failure to  
identify a federal office responsible for defending these  
conscience rights. 
 

The regulation Obama wants to rescind clarifies the laws by 
defining key terms and what it means to say that providers  
cannot be forced to “assist” in performing objectionable  
procedures.  It requires certain recipients of federal funds to 
comply with the conscience laws and gives responsibility for 
enforcement to HHS. 
 

Why has the Obama Administration sought to rescind the  
regulation?  As they did when the conscience regulation was 
first proposed, pro-abortion groups are again trying to flood 
HHS with comments attacking conscience rights. They claim 
the conscience clauses interfere with women’s “access” to 
health care.  These groups want to force doctors, nurses and 
hospitals to violate their consciences or leave the profession. 
 

In fact, weakening conscience protection will reduce women’s 
access to all health care by driving conscientious physicians and 
nursed out of medicine or out of the specialties (i.e. OBGYN) 
where pressures to violate conscience are greatest.  Many  
underserved areas, especially in inner cities and rural counties, 
would lose health care providers entirely. 
 

We need to fight this by letting our Congressional  
representatives know that we support conscience rights  
regulation.  Congressman John Fleming (R-LA), who is also a 
physician, is circulating a "House Member" letter to President 
Obama defending the health care Conscience Regulation. The 
letter states, in part: 

Insurance Corner - March 
 

Whole life insurance calls for premiums to be paid for your en-
tire life, or to age 100.  You may want to consider a  
permanent life insurance product - one with guaranteed cash 
values - that offers a limited period of premium payments.  The 
Knights of Columbus  offers three permanent life insurance 
products for which premiums do not have to be paid for all of 
life. 
 

“Twenty Pay Life” is exactly as the name suggests - a  
permanent plan with premiums payable for only 20 years.   
After the premiums are paid for the 20 years, the plan is “paid 
up” and no more premiums are due.  Unlike its term  
counterpart, however, the plan stays in force, the death benefit 
remains intact and the guaranteed cash value continues to grow. 
 

Another such plan is our “Life Paid Up at 65.”  You buy this 
permanent product and you only pay premiums to age 65.  Then, 
premiums stop (just in time for retirement), but the plan remains 
very much in force. 
 

Finally, the ultimate in limited pay is our Single Premium Life 
product.  Imagine buying life insurance - permanent life  
insurance - and only paying one single premium?  It is possible. 
 

I have detailed information on all of these products.  At your 
convenience, I will meet with you and your spouse to perform a 
free, custom-tailored needs analysis, to help determine which of 
our many life insurance products is right for you and your  
family. 
 

Thank you and I hope to meet with you all in the near future. 
 

Fraternally 
 

Matthew Vitartas 
Field Agent 
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Seton Golf League 
 

We now have openings in our golf league.  We 
play every Thurs for 17 weeks starting April 23rd 
and the cost is $18 per week (includes cart).  
 

Please call me at 614-759-9770 or 614-738-2994 for more info.  
 

Thanks 
 

John M. Pizzuto 

EASTER 
 

Pope John XXIII speaks to us in his book `Daily Meditations’ 
 

The Meaning of Easter 
 

Christianity is not the complex system of oppressive rules 
which the unbeliever describes; it is peace, joy, love, and a life 
which is continually renewed, like the mysterious pulse of  
nature at the beginning of spring. WE must assert this truth as 
confidently as the Apostles did, and you….must be convinced 
of it, for ir is your greatest treasure, which alone can give  
meaning and serenity to you daily life. 
 

The soul of joy is on the Risen Christ, who has set man free 
from the slavery of sin and invites him the become a new  
creature with Him, and to look forward to an to an eternity of 
joy. 
 

The joyful mystery which affects every Christian in the  
innermost sanctuary of his spiritual life, with power to make 
him become like the Risen Christ, Easter is for all a mystery of 
death and life. Therefore, according to the clearly expressed 
commandment of the church, every Catholic is at this time 
urged to purify his conscience with the Sacrament of Penitence, 
steeping if in the Blood of Jesus. He is asked to draw near to the 
Eucharist Feast with greater faith, to nourish himself with the 
life-giving flesh of the Immaculate lamb. The mystery of the 
Easter is therefore a mystery of death and resurrection for every 
believer. 
 

Throughout the whole of Eastertide the Church will proclaim 
the joyous truth: “The Lord has risen indeed!” The doubting, the 
distrustful, the diffident, the timorous, the lukewarm have risen 
again, together with those who have risen again, together with 
those who have been sorely tried and those who suffer, the poor 
and the oppressed. 
 

Bud Joos 

ADORATION:  Brothers wanted 
 

The Adoration schedule is wide open from April thru  
December. so if anyone wants to sign up they can call  
Ray Creamer (614) 863 6419 and I will gladly list them for a  
Monday between 5and 6am.   
 
Thanks 

Fish Fry Wrap Up 
 

It is with GREAT thanks that Bob, Thom, Ed, and John want to 
thank all of those that helped out with the fish fries during our 
2009 Lenten season.  We served over 1500 meals over the five 
weeks.  This required over 1300 lbs of Pollock and 110 lbs of 
Salmon! 
 

It was wonderful to see new members working along with our 
regular crew.  Without your time and sacrifices we would not 
have had the absolute best year ever!  Official numbers will be 
coming from the treasurer, but our unofficial net for the year was 
almost $XXXX !!!! 
 

WOW!!! 
 

As this season comes to a close, we also want to pass along  
special thanks to Bob Eisenacher who will be retiring from the  
co-chair position he has dutifully performed over the past several 
years.  His are big shoes to fill, but there are many out there with 
many talents. 
 

John Letourneau 

Scholarship Winners: 
 

Congratulations to this years Council 11187 Scholarship winners 
 

Catherine Carr - 6th grade at St Mary's, Lancaster 
Moira Carr - Junior at William V Fisher High School, Lancaster 
 

Both winners are the granddaughters of Ed Lock. 
 

Plan on attending the 22 April meeting to meet and congratulate 
Catherine, Moira and their family. 
 

Gene Ebert 

Religious Education Teacher's Appreciation 
Dinner 
 

I would like to personally thank the following people for all 
their help on March 28th with the "Religious Education 
Teacher's Appreciation Dinner."  It went very well and would 
not have gone so smoothly without all these wonderful  
volunteers.  May God bless you all for your generous gift of 
time and energy. 
 

A special thanks to these Ladies and Brother Knights: 
 

Kathy Eisenacher, Mona Morrison, Beth Thomson,  
Frank Piper, Steve Malott, Bob Eisenacher, John Morrison, 
Mike Croyle, Rusty Boehm, Jerry Lowery, Mark Knight,  
Steve Roth, and Fred Barwick 
 

God Bless, 
 

Wayne Patterson 
Deputy Grand Knight 

First Communion Help 
 

Brother Knights, Once again it's time for first Communion here 
at Seton.  I would like to have anybody that's available to help 
with First Communion on April 25th at 9:30am and 1:30pm.  
 

If you can help please let me know by e-mail at  
wpatterzoo@hotmail.com or call 614-833-0980. 
 

Thanks for everyone's help and GOD BLESS  
 

Wayne Patterson  
Deputy Grand Knight 
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Office Nominations 
 

Gentlemen: 
 

It is time to set the slate of officers to lead our Council in the 
next Fraternal Year.  This is a tentative slate determined by the 
normal chain of command progression.  Please let us know of 
your intent to remain as part of that progression as soon as  
possible. 
 

Serving as an officer is a rewarding duty and an honor.  We 
hope you can find it in your heart to continue your path through 
the leadership chairs and help our Council remain the  
supporting force we are to clergy, church, community, youth 
and more.  Our Council is desperately in need of your  
involvement in leadership and guidance.   
 

The Slate as of today: 
 

Grand Knight - Wayne Patterson 
 

Deputy Grand Knight - Harry Clyburn 
 

Chancellor - Vacant 
 

Advocate - Edd Chinnock 
 

Recorder - Mike Phillips 
 

Warden - George Schneider 
 

Financial Secretary - Mark Borys 
 

Treasurer - Vacant 
 

Inner guard - Ed Tavares 
 

Outer Guard - Vacant 
 

Trustee 3 Year - Frank Piper 
 

Trustee 2 Year - Jesse Garcia 
 

Trustee 1 Year - Dick Petersen 
 

Chaplain - Fr. Jim Klima/Deacon Hector Raymond 
 

Lecturer - Deacon Hector Raymond 

Council Officer Duties 
 

Gentlemen, the time has come for our election of officer’s for 
the next fraternal year. Many ask at this time, of the duties of 
the positions.  These are listed here below for your  
consideration.  Those not included here … Financial Secretary, 
Lecturer, and Chaplain are due to the fact that they are  
appointed by either the Grand Knight or Supreme. 
 

For any of you wishing to eventually attain the position of 
Grand Knight, a good practice (but, not a requirement) is to 
hold all offices.  This aids you in directing your officers once in 
the top spot. 
 

Grand Knight:  The Grand Knight is responsible for the wel-
fare of the council. He presides over council meetings, acts as 
an ex-officio member of all committees, appoints a membership 
and programming director, convenes officers for a monthly 
meeting, and ensures all necessary reports are submitted to the 
state and Supreme Council. He should also be aware of the 
council’s financial status and ensure that his signature appears 
on all checks drawn. The Grand Knight is a member of the  
Advisory Board with general supervision of the council’s  
Columbian Squire circle. 
 

Deputy Grand Knight:  The Deputy Grand Knight is second in 
command. He assists the Grand Knight with council affairs and 
fulfills all duties assigned to him by the Grand Knight. Should 
the Grand Knight be absent from a council meeting, the Deputy 
Grand Knight presides.  He is chairman of the council’s  
retention committee and also a member of the Advisory Board 
charged with overseeing the council’s sponsored Columbian 
Squires circle. 
 

Chancellor:  The Chancellor has a variety of responsibilities. 
Primarily, he assists the Grand Knight and the Deputy Grand 
Knight in the execution of their duties and oversees the council 
in both their absences.  He is charged with strengthening the 
members’ interests in council activities.  The Chancellor is  
chairman of the admission committee and a member of the  
Columbian Squires circle ceremonial team. 
 

Recorder:  The Recorder is similar to a court reporter or a sec-
retary. He is responsible for maintaining a true record of all 
actions of the council and its correspondence. 
 

Treasurer:  The Treasurer is responsible for the safekeeping 
and maintaining records of all council funds and accounts. He 
is responsible for depositing money into the council’s accounts 
and provides a certificate of such monies to the Grand Knight. 
He is also responsible for payment of all expenses. 
 

Advocate:  The Advocate is the legal representative of the 
council and serves as the council’s attorney at trials and  
investigations of any interest to the council. While he does not 
need to be a member of the legal profession, he should be  
familiar with the council by-laws, the Order’s Charter,  
Constitution and Laws, Methods of Conducting a Council  
Meeting, and Robert’s Rules of Order. 
 

Warden:  The Warden is the ‘watchdog’ for council property 
and degree paraphernalia, except the property of the financial 
secretary, treasurer and recorder. He is also responsible for  
setting up the council chambers for meetings and ceremonial 
work. During ceremonial exemplifications, he will appoint and 
supervise guards. 

Inside/Outside Guards:  The Guards have similar  
responsibilities, but distinct differences.  The Outside Guard tends 
to the outer door admitting visitors and members to the inner 
door.  Once at the inner door, the Inside Guard checks to make 
sure that their membership cards are current. 
 

Board of Trustees:  The Board of Trustees consists of three 
members elected by the council and the Grand Knight, who serves 
as chairman of the board.  They oversee the work of the Financial 
Secretary and Treasurer, and with the Deputy Grand Knight serve 
on the council’s retention committee.  During council elections, 
only the Three-year Trustee is voted on, with the others moving 
on to become two and one-year trustees, respectively. 
 

If you have any questions, please contact any of the current  
officers.  
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July 2008 

  

August 

  

September 
2   Squire’s Meeting 2   Rosary/Mass/Meeting 1   Labor Day 
4   Happy Birthday America 6   Squire’s Meeting 3   Squire’s Meeting 
5   Rosary/Mass/Meeting 13   Business Meeting 6   Rosary/Mass/Meeting 
9   Business Meeting 20   Assembly Meeting 10   Business Meeting 

16   Assembly Meeting 27   1st Degree/Social 17   Assembly Meeting 
17   Squire’s Car Wash       24   1st Degree/Social 
25   1st Degree/Social             

                  
                  
                  
                  
                  
                  
                  

October November December 
1   Squire’s Meeting 1   Rosary/Mass/Meeting 3   Squire’s Meeting 
4   Rosary/Mass/Meeting 5   Squire’s Meeting 6   Rosary/Mass/Meeting 
8   Business Meeting 11   Veteran's Day 10   Business Meeting 

13   Columbus Day 12   Business Meeting 14   2nd Pancake Breakfast/Santa 
13   Council Anniversary 16   1st Pancake Breakfast 17   Assembly Meeting 
15   Assembly Meeting 19   Assembly Meeting 24   1st Degree/Social 
22   1st Degree/Social 26   1st Degree/Social 25   Christmas 
26   2nd/3rd Degree 27   Thanksgiving Day 31   New Year's Eve 
26  Family Fun Festival             
31   Halloween             

                  
                  
                 
                  

January 2009 February March 
1   Happy New Year 4   Squire’s Meeting 4   Squire’s Meeting 
3   Rosary/Mass/Meeting 7   Rosary/Mass/Meeting 6   2nd Fish Fry 
7   Squire’s Meeting 8   4th Pancake Breakfast 7   Rosary/Mass/Meeting 

11   3rd Pancake Breakfast 11   Business Meeting 11   Business Meeting 
14   Veteran's Day 18   Assembly Meeting 14   St Patrick's Party 
18   Free Throw Contest 20   Wives Appreciation Dinner 18   Assembly Meeting 
21   Business Meeting 25   1st Degree/Social 20   3rd Fish Fry 
28   Assembly Meeting 25   Ash Wednesday 25   1st Degree/Social 

      27   1st Fish Fry 27   4th Fish Fry 
                  
                  
                  
                  
                  

April May June 
1   Squire’s Meeting 1   Measure Up 3   Squire’s Meeting 
3   5th Fish Fry 2    6   Rosary/Mass/Meeting 
4   Rosary/Mass/Meeting 2   Rosary/Mass/Meeting 10   Business Meeting 
5   Palm Sunday 6   Squire’s Meeting 17   Assembly Meeting 
8   Business Meeting 10   Mother's Day 21   Father's Day 
9   Holy Thursday 13   Business Meeting - Elections 24   1st Degree/Social 

10   Good Friday 20   Assembly Meeting- Elections       
12   Easter 22   State Convention       
15   Assembly Meeting 23           
22   1st Degree/Social 24           
25   Measure Up 25   Memorial Day       
26    27   1st Degree/Social       
26   2nd/3rd Degree             
    Blue Coats Dinner             

2008/2009 Council 11187 Calendar (tentative) 

MOVED 
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2007/08  Officers Phone List  
  

Chaplain  
Fr. Jim Klima 833-0482 

  

Grand Knight  
Frank Piper 833-1926 

  

Deputy Grand Knight  
Wayne Patterson 833-0980 

  

Chancellor  
Harry Clyburn 501-1644 

  

Advocate  
Eugene Ebert 833-9643 

  

Recorder  
Edd Chinnock (740) 927-5099 

  

Financial Secretary  
Mark Borys (740) 862-6142 

  

Treasurer  
Bob Eisenacher 837-5452 

  

Warden  
Mike Philips 834-5663 

  

Inner Guard  
George Schneider 833-1782 

  

Outer Guard  
Ed Tavares 552-3985 

  

Lecturer  
Hector Raymond 833-0671 x 243 

  

3rd Year Trustee  
Jesus Garcia 577-9016 

  

2nd Year Trustee  
Dick Petersen 868-8615 

  

1st Year Trustee  
Mike Croyle 361-3183 

  

  

Membership  
Mark Knight 834-9418 

Bret Baxter, Mark Borys, Bud Joos, Mark Bailey, Jeff Samborsky, Norbert Smithberger, Mike White, Carrie Ebert,  
Angela Henderson, Maureen Patterson, Kenper Hensley, All Priest and Religious leaders, All our Military. 

Prayer Corner 

Comments or articles contact 
Jesus Garcia 

Phone: 614-577-9016 
Email: 84svo@ameritech.net 

Council: 
www.kofc11187.org 

Assembly: 
www.kofcassembly2900.org 

April 2006 

1 Squire’s Meeting 

3 5th Fish Fry 

4 Rosary/Mass/Meeting 

5 Palm Sunday 

8 Business Meeting - MOVED see April 22 

9 Holy Thursday 

10 Good Friday 

12 Easter 

15 Assembly Meeting - TAX DAY 

22 Business Meeting 

25 Measure Up 

26  

26 2nd/3rd Degree 

May 2009 

1 Measure Up 

2  

2 Rosary/Mass/Meeting 

6 Squire’s Meeting 

10 Mother's Day 

13 Business Meeting - Elections 

20 Assembly Meeting- Elections 

22 State Convention 

23   

24   

25 Memorial Day 

27 1st Degree/Social 

U
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Knights of Columbus 
St. Elizabeth Ann Seton Council 11187 

600 Hill Rd. North  
Pickerington, Ohio 43147 


